From: Mitch Jorgensen Mitch.Jorgensen@k12.nd.us

Subject: 7&8 D-VE Football Coop Date: May 16, 2016 at 1:11 PM To: brian.bubach@ndhsaa.org

## Brian,

At the May 10<sup>th</sup> Valley-Edinburg School District board meeting it was voted unanimously to dissolve the football co-op that exists between Drayton and Valley-Edinburg due to participation numbers. The dissolution will begin this fall for 7&8 grade football and the high school will dissolve after the 2016 season. We are in the process of applying for approval to play 7&8 football in Park River for the upcoming 2016 season. We will also begin the process of applying to play high school football in Park River for the 2017 season. Drayton also approved the dissolution of the football co-op during their May 12<sup>th</sup> board meeting. You should be receiving similar correspondence from them as well. If you have any questions, please reply. Thanks.

Mitch Jorgensen, Superintendent Valley-Edinburg Schools 600 5<sup>th</sup> St. S. Edinburg, ND 58227

TITAN PRIDE!!!